September 16, 2025 minutes
Present are:
Mrs. Tutten
Mrs. Raymer
Ms. Cirillo
Mrs. Ponce
Ms. Holcomb
Mrs. McCool
Mr. Powers
Mrs. Armengod
Mrs. Hopper

Motion to approve new members passed.
Motion to approve meetings from May 2025 meeting passed.
Mandatory presentation of SAC activities and responsibilities by Mrs. Raymer; makeup of SAC, goal is to make the school better, meetings are public per Sunshine laws and anyone may join in person or virtually.  Minutes must be posted and available to the public.  There must be notice of meetings and agendas. We cannot talk about decisions or voting matters outside of SAC meetings.  We are working towards the school improvement plan and discuss how school improvement funds are spent and how school recognition funds are disbursed.  We are trying to recruit new members.  We must have a quorum for each meeting and there must be more non-staff members than staff members.  High school and middle school SAC may have students; elementary students can participate but not vote.  SAC must represent minorities in the school and must include the principal.  Our focus at the school is students with disabilities, as well as student attendance.  
Principal report by Mrs. McCool: our current SAC funds are $3976, an increase from last year.  A-school money should arrive November or December.  Lots of new programs this year, parent square, chipmunk, bus planner, raptor. Fortify Fl is still available.  Our bis school focus this year is raising math and science scores, supporting students with disabilities, and raising school culture.  Just received funds for school tutor for students at level 1 with no other supports currently in place.
Textbook adoption information by Ms. Cirillo: school year 25-26 is a textbook adoption year for English language arts.  There is a group of staff members who will be meeting and parents are also needed to join for two meetings to discuss and view textbooks.  The first committee meeting will be September 18 including a video to provide an overview; then there will be a week to review the materials and meet again on October 2.  A digital review will be composed to provide our 1st, 2nd, and 3rd choice selections for our school.  Reach out to Ms. Cirillo directly for more information.
No further questions or concerns. Next meeting will be held on October 21 using the same link.

